
Homedale School District #370

Memo
To: Board of Trustees

From: Rob Sauer

Date: 11/10/2022

Re: Superintendents Board Report

Election Results

• With the conclusion of the election we have a new Superintendent of Public Instruction. I 
have been asked to be a part of the transition team for Debbie Critchfield as she prepares 
to be next state superintendent. These meetings should all be able to be done over Zoom. 
I’m looking forward to helping with that process. 

• With the passage of SJR 102 the Idaho Legislature will be able to call themselves back 
into session without the governor calling them back. While I understand the rationale of 
the legislature, this has the potential to increase the involvement of state government in 
local affairs and add to the cost of the legislative process. Time will tell. 

 

 


